inter-office Memorandum

METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

8550 Woodfield Crossing Boulevard

Indianapolis, IN 46240

To
 
Dr. James Mervilde, Superintendent of Schools

From: 

Phil Smith, Director of Operations

Subject
Recommendation to Approve the Purchase of Chillers for the HVAC Renovation Projects at Crooked Creek, John Strange, and Spring Mill Elementary Schools
Date: 

October 6, 2009

Background

As legally advertised, bids for chillers were opened and read aloud on Monday, October 5, 2009, at 2:00 PM in the H. Dean Evans Community and Education Center. Bids were taken for six (6) 120-ton chillers – two for each school. Bids were for the direct purchase of chiller equipment only. Installation will be included in a bid released on October 15, 2009. Specification for the chiller were developed first and released because of the substantial lead time required for this equipment and the need to start the replacement of the chilled water systems at the conclusion of the current cooling season.

Two alternate bids were included:

Alternate 1 – extended 5-year manufacture’s warranty

Alternate 2 – extended 5-year service agreement

Two bids were received:

	
	Base Bid
	Alternate 1
	Alternate 2

	Carrier Corporation
	$392,000
	$32,000
	$37,500

	Indiana Thermal Solutions (McQuay)
	$343,000
	$51,540
	$46,450


Recommendation

Skillman Corporation, BSA Life Structures, Joe Licata, and I have reviewed the bids and it is recommended that the bid be awarded to Indiana Thermal Solutions in the amount of $343,000. It is also recommended that alternate 1 be accepted and awarded in the amount of $51,540 for at total of  $394,540.

- 1 -


